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General Council 27 July 2016

1. REPORT BY THE CHAIRMAN OF THE TRADE NEGOTIATIONS COMMITTEE
Talking Points by Ukraine  
Thank you Chair,  

In the outset my delegation wishes to express great thanks to the Director-General for convening an Informal Heads of Delegation Monday and to the Chairs of negotiating groups for their comprehensive reports. 
Undoubtedly we all should follow Ministers clear instructions from Nairobi stated in paragraph 31 of the Ministerial Declaration to advance our work in agriculture, NAMA, services, development, TRIPS and rules. 
Ukraine notes the priorities of some Members in specific issues. In this regard Ukraine remains firm in assigning agriculture as a priority sector. Substantial reforms on agriculture should remain a core pillar for our common goal of holding a successful 11th Ministerial Conference. Ukraine commends the hard work of the Chair of COASS to deepen the discussions on these important issues.
We believe that existing agricultural market access preserves an excess of protectionist tools. Members have tariff peaks, tariff escalation, high bound tariffs, occasional unbound tariffs, permanently invoked special safeguards and quantitative restrictions among many other protective border tools. Ukraine sees an urgent need to address these issues in order to establish fair and more predictable market access in our global food and fiber markets.
Equally, domestic support remains of great, if not greater importance for Ukraine.  Misuse and extreme use of domestic support creates price volatility, overproduction and generally unpredictable and trade-unfriendly consequences for other Members. Ukraine supports the concept of “leveling the playing field” in agricultural support policies.  
Ministers took a significant step at Nairobi through actions to reduce and eliminate all forms of export subsidies and all export measures with equivalent effect.  The world should not wait longer to make the agricultural policy and trade system fair and more predictable. The WTO can and must do its fair share towards a more food secure world.
Finally, Ukraine supports moving soon after the summer break to a common, fact-based reflection of the outstanding agricultural issues.  We are willing and ready to engage in meaningful, creative exchanges to uncover the best possible outcomes.  We realize this is not a simple task and has many political distractions.  However, we place our voice firmly behind strengthen the WTO system. 
Thank you.  
